Black River RAP Meeting 1/10/2011
1 Welcome - Ken Pearce

1.1 Meeting start 1:30 PM

1.2 Ted Conlin, absent due to surgery

1.3 Meeting Adourned 2:30 PM

2 In Attendance

2.1 Ken Pearce, Andy Vidra, Raymond Romero, Stephanie Charles, Kim Polen, Nancy Funni, Jeff VanLoon, Matt Nahorn, Karl Schneider, Anne Marie Vincent, Virginia Haynes, Christin Brandon, Cheryl Wolff-Cragin, Don Romancek  

3 Interested in RAP information

3.1 Elyria Pride Day, requests through website

3.1.1 May 21, 2011

is this the same day as the Solid Waste District's countywide Pride Day

3.1.2 contact works for Open Door Christian School; received our information from Filtrexx

could probably get 100 people or so to volunteer

need to see if the volunteers are children or adults

3.1.3 Possibly use as way to find interest and draw attention to RAP

3.1.4 Do tree planting at same time

Andy: plant in Elyria and have second planting in lower river as a possible option

have a contractor and a tree donor

3.2 Andy

3.2.1 Contact mayor Grace at board meeting for involvement

3.2.2 Andy will talk with Mayor Grace to see where projects are needed; what he would like done

3.3 Ken

3.3.1 Our staff may be interested in helping out

3.3.2 Ken: meet with contact and do project planning; get details about what they would need from us.  Email the RAP with progress

It was suggested that an email/update goes to the RAP when someone has a request or a potential event

3.4 Lower River

3.4.1 Andy: definitely do something with the lower river as a separate event

3.5 Requests through website

3.5.1 how do we deal with requests/updates

need to decide how these people will be pulled into the RAP/how we will continue to fill their requests

no solutions given for this at this time

3.5.2 Kim

Interested parties contact through website

4 AOC Delisting Document for Dredging BUI
4.1 Chicago was reviewing data from Army Corp & they will get back to us about the draft

4.1.1 GLNPO has/is undergoing some reorganization at top levels due to retirements etc.
4.1.1 they've had the draft for two years

5 Stage 2 Document

5.1 Ted Conlin

5.1.1 Ted still out on medical leave; no update 

5.2 Anne-Marie

5.2.1 Last heard from Chicago, reviewing data pkg from Army Corps of Engineers

Would get back to them on Draft

5.3 did receive some comments about this from RAP members

5.3.1 no final version as of this date

5.4 if you have comments, send to Ted's email address

6 SEP Money

6.1 Andy Vidra

6.1.1 Copy of Map provided

6.1.2 Things that have been completed

floodplain restoration

remove slag piles and opened up floodplain access 

Fish Shelves

large shelves

will eventually have shoreline access, but already have boating access

Heron Rookery

Floodplain Restoration

6.1.3 Segment 3 Riparian Restoration

have slag piles outside of the contracts that city has granting sources with 

there is a market for slag material

also have segregated piles of high grade lime

Other products

would expand the floodplain; fish shelves would have further riparian protection

already know what needs to be done to remove material & have disposal site

no permitting or engineering burden 

they are ready to go with this project; equipment is already in place

Malcolm Pirnie is the consultant

possibly arrange a land-based tour this summer

6.1.4 Henderson wetland protected area was at top of list

Land owner knows land is virtually unusable

Waiting to cut best deal on land with city

6.1.5 Removed large pumping operation

Replaced with fish shelves

6.1.6 Project must be included in Master Plan & this project would qualify

6.1.7 city is matching SEP money & this will complete the project with our money

6.1.8 Ohio EPA seeking endorsement from RAP

Ted will be able to fast-track funding with our support

Ted thinks that we will need a 1-3 page proposal with specifics

RAP needs to approve & then  Ohio EPA & Western Reserve Land Conservancy sign off on the proposal

6.1.9 Andy & Ken asking for approval from RAP to use SEP money 

RAP approved this use of money

Jeff made motion, Cheryl seconded motion

6.1.10 Anne-Marie

Are fish shelves identical to ones used in past?

Ken

Fish shelves are slightly different to ones used in past

questioned whether or not soil testing has been completed

7 Watershed Update

7.1 Christina is no longer the watershed coordinator

7.2 Don Romancak

7.2.1 Community Development Director

7.2.2 Kristen Brandon accompanied him

Both will replace Christina for now as interim coordinators

Requested that they be given the position

Granted to them

Have to recommend to commissioners

2 options

Hire new coordinator

Hire temp to complete the work that has already been done

7.2.3 Planner with Lorain prior, also community developer

7.2.4 request for extension of grant was approved

hopefully through the end of the year

8 Old Business

9 New Business

9.1 Anne-Marie

9.1.1 e-mail about funding with Feb. 14th deadline

stewardship grant program

$150,000 - 1.5 million

Webinar Jan. 19th

Community Grants Program

$25,000 - 150,000

9.1.2 Ted (through Ken/Anne Marie)

Ted & Christina were giving them info - what we know/what we've learned

Army Corps of Engineers

Need to do assessment of Black and Rocky combined due to HUC size being used, focus will remain on the Black River
Army Corps is compiling this information and providing an assessment

Working on Assessment (initial phase) now

we can go forward based on the assessment

interest in getting involved with projects again now that we have funding

watershed assessment - must look at the entire Black River/Rocky River watersheds (large broad assessment)

we can tailor our projects down to a smaller, more specific level

assessment phase is 12-18 months

10 Announcements

10.1 Jeff

10.1.1 Agricultural Easement Purchase Seminar

Feb 2, 2011 at 6:00 pm 

Western Reserve Land Conservancy and Department of Agriculture

Jarvis Babcok will present

http://www.wrlandconservancy.org/AEP2011-01-10.htm

See document: AEP2011-01-10.htm
